From: Rosa, Donnie

Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 8:23 PM

**To:** PB Commissioners

Cc: PB Communications; PB SLT (Senior Leadership Team) - DL; Park Board GM's Office

**Subject:** Fire at Queen Elizabeth Park - Service Yard

## Good evening Commissioners,

This email is to update you on a fire at Queen Elizabeth Park which is now extinguished. The service yard building has been impacted and is not usable until further notice. The fire has been contained by VFRS and the site secured overnight by Rangers and security. REFM is already activated and will be supporting in the work to secure the site and eventually restore.

Thanks to some quick action by Park Board and VFRS staff hydro was not shut off to the Bloedel Conservatory which would have put the birds at risk.

The cause of this fire is not known at this time.

Regards,

Donnie they/she GM, Park Board